
President’s Report for Nov. 27, 2014

1. AESOP – A concern was raised at our Council meeting that there was an opportunity to use a star system within AESOP to evaluate the services of the subs that are filling in for you. Some teachers were actually evaluating their teacher subs and using that system! So the subs were figuring out if they were 4 star subs or 5 star subs. I checked with the Division Office and it went through the chain there. The end result is that this feature has now been turned off, though the evaluations that are there cannot be erased this year. They will be gone next year when the system is turned over. I spoke with a couple administrators and they were unaware that this feature even existed and were not using it to determine who to call.
2. Further to Council meeting and Norm Gould – Thank you to Sharon for showcasing Norm’s article on the front page of our recent newsletter. Please think about what our next steps could be as we’ll discuss this at our next meeting.
3. Regional Presidents’ Meeting Oct. 14 at our school – Two provincial executive members attended (Frank Reeves and James Bedford) plus Susan Cowan (president from Swan Valley) and Chance Henderson. We talked about the PCAP results and the options the provincial government has to choose from in response. Susan Cowan (Swan River president) and I gave reports on what is happening in our associations at that meeting while Harry Wiebe (Turtle River president) sent in his report. 

4. Presidents’ Council in Winnipeg – Oct. 25 – I asked how we can possibly track who has 10 years of service. Ideas were tossed around. Basically we will ask school reps to circulate a form (at the February Council meeting) and get people to self-report and I will order the pins. We can figure out a plan to present them – possibly at our AGM in May.
5. Twitter report – one week’s report: 76 total views, 1 new follower, 6 link visits.

6. Liaison meetings – now that the trustee elections are over, we are getting this process going. In addition, other items on the list have been moved to the next meeting in March. Once bargaining officially begins, this will somewhat limit what we discuss as we cannot talk about items at liaison that are on the bargaining table. See attached Liaison topics. 
7. Working on – getting bargaining dates set up, getting financial information from Bart that is needed for our financial review (done!), planning for our Council meeting in February, website updates, school visits, 

a. I gathered information on how other divisions are using their administrative days for report card writing. I have already floated this idea to Donna Davidson and she is interested in seeing what is happening in other areas. I will use this information at a future liaison meeting.
b. Association Presidents were gathering information about which technology programs being used for marks/report cards. Participation in this gathering as quite low. Powerschool and Maplewood were the only two programs that people spoke about and users of both described problems they were having.

8. The International Student Program has arisen again. One teacher suggested doing a survey on this to gather information for future presentations to the Board. Please think about the value of doing this and, if we go ahead with this idea, please think about possible questions and survey structure.
9. Chris and I have been working on the Ed. Finance presentation. I have emailed you about any student funding experiences (level 2 and 3) that you want to share.

10.  I have ordered pink t-shirts for us for our Feb. Council meeting. Any extras can be used as a door prize.
11. Several teachers are off work due to a variety of issues and I have been keeping in contact with them.
12. The Board is inviting us for Christmas dinner at 7 pm on Dec. 15. 
Where did the fall go? Best wishes for a great four weeks leading up to your Christmas holiday. Then enjoy – enjoy – enjoy the break!

Kathy Bellemare

MVTA President
